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A nother late newsletter? Yes! It’s been an incredibly 
hectic two months on the road and on the go. I 
didn’t want to send our first newsletter of 2016 

without recapping how God used your prayers and generosity 
in 2015 to make a difference in our life and work in Cameroon.

As I write, I’m filled with deep gratitude for your 
faithfulness to the work of BFL. I have truly felt the warmth of 
your concern, seen the effect of your prayers and been moved 
to give thanks to God for the positive impact your partnership 
is making as thousands of struggling people across a 
region plagued with unemployment, 
uncertainty and confusion are offered 
hope. Hope and promise that no 
leader, no nation, no movement could 
ever equal. Many are responding to 
that promise and seeing their lives 
transformed.

2015 was another great year for the 
ministry of BFL. Lives were touched 
and changed through our medical and 
agricultural outreaches. Hundreds 
of pastors and church leaders were 
provided much needed training and resources. Hundreds 
of children were ministered to through our After School & 
Awanna programs. Some progress was also made in our 250 
acre farmland in Dimako, although not as much as we had 
anticipated. We had five short term teams from the USA 

visit our work. Two of those teams were led by two BFL 
Board members, Dr. Jackson Downey, a medical doctor from 
Jacksonville, who has made about a dozen other trips to 
Cameroon and Dr. Roxanne Cheek, another veteran.

Opportunities were given for ministry to various arm of the 
Cameroonian military and Eric Carter, a police Captain from 
the Albany Police Dept in Oregon brought timely encouraging 
words. Ministry was conducted in several prisons across 
Cameroon. A number of small businesses were initiated 
through our small business loan program. Orphans were 

helped through our partnership with Tim & 
Sara Born and Grace Taite Orphanage. 

Our team visited and initiated ministry 
in the border town of Garoua Bolai where 
over 20,000 refugees from war torn Central 
African Republic are camped, most of them 
are Muslims. We are looking at initiating a 
church plant and developing sustainable 
ministries there in 2016. 

There are no words in the English lexicon 
that can adequately express our profound 
gratitude to you for your partnership. All of 

these and more was possible because of your availability to God! 
Looking forward to serving Him with you in 2016!

With gratitude,
 

Ernest Ehabe
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Used by G OD – 2015 Highlights 

Welcome to 2016! We are encouraged by the start 
of a new year. A clean slate to fill and new goals to 
pursue. As I think and pray into this year, I find my 
heart encouraged by the words of King Solomon in 

Ecclesiastes 11:1-6:
“Ship your grain across the sea; 

after many days you may receive a 
return. Invest in seven ventures, yes, in 
eight; you do not know what disaster 
may come upon the land.” Another 
translation says, “If clouds are full of 

water, they pour rain on the earth. 
Whether a tree falls to the south 
or to the north, in the place where 
it falls, there it will lie. Whoever 
watches the wind will not plant; 
whoever looks at the clouds will not 
reap. As you do not know the path 

of the wind, or how the body 
is formed in a mother’s womb, 
so you cannot understand the 
work of God, the Maker of all 
things. Sow your seed in the 
morning, and at evening let 

your hands not be idle, 
for you do not know 
which will succeed, 
whether this or that, or 
whether both will do 
equally well.”

Several nuggets 
of encouragement and 
truth resonate with me 
as I read this passage.

We are called to 
sow generously. God 
calls us to spread our 
resources with wisdom. 
Not to hold back or focus 

solely upon the place that gives us the biggest return. We are to 
invest with a Kingdom-oriented generosity in mind and rust that 
God, who calls us to be faithful toward others, will be faithful to us 
as well.

We are called to sow faithfully. Planting is hard work! 
However, if we fail to plant, there will be no harvest at the end 
of the season.  It is tempting to focus on the harvest - the 
experience! We are often reminded of how many times the end 
has been a letdown because we were not faithful in the planting 
phase.

We are called to maintain a focus. Not to spend much 
time focusing on obstacles that we cannot change. Keep moving 
regardless! Friction is the source of traction, we are to embrace 
the resistance. Setbacks are part of the process, but we are to live 
in light of a God that provides faithfully. Tomorrow holds great 
promise because of Him.

Lastly, we are called to trust God! We can’t let the worries 
and cares of the day stop us from doing what is best and needed. 
We are not to let fear and worry rule our actions. 

Again, I am reminded and encouraged that the little things we 
do along the way are powerful. Small, consistent (even persistent) 
tasks lay the groundwork for big God-inspired returns. I hope you 
find encouragement in all you do in 2016, I also hope you will be a 
part of the ongoing work of BFL in 2016. 

3 Main Focus of BFL in 2016: 
• Sustainable Development: Work on land preparation & a 

nursery. A minimum of 70 acres of land developed.
• Strategically plant three churches & hold three evangelistic 

crusades across three regions of Cameroon.
• Trust God for at least 80% support to cover monthly operation 

& staff stipend. We are at 40 % now!
 

Other Goals as God provides:
 • Team Building, Leadership & Pastoral Training for church 

and ministry leaders across Cameroon.
• Medical & Agricultural Outreaches.
• Samaritan’s Enterprise: At least five small businesses 

started for individuals.
• Ray of Hope Academy launched in the village of Akite. 
• Explore the possibility of an all-inclusive school in Douala 

that would meet the needs of many special needs children.
• Two to three ministry trips to the USA with at least two team 

members from Cameroon.
• Develop our small social enterprise by shipping two to four 

containers with resources & donated equipment shipped 
out of Dallas & Atlanta.

A Look Ahead: 2016 at BFL
W

p (1) A loaded rented Land Rover ready to take the 
medical team to a remote village
(2) Barbara Mishkova, a college student from PA 
interacts with Baka Pygmy children in a village
(3) Michael Bowlus leads worship at a prison
(4) Our team buys and takes much needed soap for 
prisoners in Bamenda prison.

p Giving hope to the villagers of Akite whose children 
as young as three walk several miles each day to 
school. Dr. Roxanne Cheek is raising funds to build two 
classrooms by September 2016
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